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Dear Alumni and Friends,
As November turns to 

December, our thoughts 
turn from the faithful 
departed, who have gone 
on before us marked 
with the sign of faith, to 
Christmas, when Jesus 
leapt down from heaven 
and brought us hope of 
eternal life, when every 
tear will be wiped away.  

Here at St. Anthony of Padua, our Advent waiting 
is in the context of the passing of four witnesses 
to the Gospel: our beloved teacher Lorraine Ferris, 
who taught here for 33 years; high school gradu-
ates and teachers Brother Phillip DePorter, F.S.C. 
and Dr. Charles �Buck Offutt, who went �golden� 
with 50 years of educational service themselves; 
and high school alumnus and famous book store 
owner John Olsson. Each followed the admonition 
of St. Anthony to bring the day of Pentecost to ful-
�llment, by giving totally of themselves to become 
gifts of in�nite value!

This is the season of gifts, and in these challeng-
ing economic times, gifts have been very much 
in the news.  EBay has hired comedian Samantha 
Bee for their �Love to Give� advertising campaign, 
whose centerpiece is �Unwrap Attack,� episodes 
in which gift recipients are so delighted that they 
�shriek, scream and go gaga as they open their 
presents� according to a news account.  Better yet 
is �A Secret Gift,� a new book by Ted Gup, which 
tells the story of his grandfather�s modest, but nev-
ertheless life changing gifts to needy people in the 
depths of the depression.  Last but not least, �The 
Giving Pledge,� is a commitment by 40 very rich 
Americans to give away 50% or more of their for-

St. Anthony welcomes new 
teachers
MARGARET BACON (Kindergarten) 
is a native of Warwick, N.Y., who 
volunteered last year in New 
York City through Lay Apostolic 
Ministries with the Poor, a program 
through which she shared the 
power of the Catholic faith with 
the ability to help residents access 
resources. 

She holds a Bachelor�s degree in Social Work from 
the Franciscan University of Steubenville and a Master 
of Arts in Teaching from Catholic University of 
America.

�I�ve wanted to teach for a while,� she said.�I�m 
happy to pursue it here.�

BRIGID BARRY (First Grade) is a 
Villanova University graduate who 
majored in Human Services with 
a Minor in Spanish, Sociology, 
Psychology and Business. 

A New Jersey native, she spent 
a summer in Spain during her col-
lege years studying. Through the 

Response-Ability program, she taught second grade at 
St. Thomas More Academy, S.E., last year.

�I learned a tremendous amount about teaching,� 
she said of last year. �I�m excited to have one year 
under my belt.�

JOHN CURATALO (Physical 
Education) is a native of Rochester, 
N.Y., who holds a bachelor�s degree 
in Physical Education from Towson 
University.
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